
Dear Ms. Verner:

Legislative Coordinator
King County
35030 SE Douglas Street Suite 210
Snoqualmie, Washington  98065          

Thank you for sending the Washington State Department of Commerce (Commerce) the following materials 
as required under RCW 36.70A.106.  Please keep this letter as documentation that you have met this 
procedural requirement.

October 31, 2017

Lisa Verner

County of King - Proposed ordinance to amend a section of the King County Code to allow Sound 

Transit facilities in urban zones and to include a definition of “regional transit authority facility.  

These materials were received on October 31, 2017 and processed with the material ID # 24304.  

Expedited Review is requested under RCW 36.70A.106(3)(b).

If this submitted material is an adopted amendment, then please keep this letter as documentation that you 
have met the procedural requirement under RCW 36.70A.106.

If you have submitted this material as a draft amendment requesting expedited review, then we have 
forwarded a copy of this notice to other state agencies for expedited review and comment. If one or more 
state agencies indicate that they will be commenting, then Commerce will deny expedited review and the 
standard 60-day review period (from date received) will apply. Commerce will notify you by e-mail regarding 
of approval or denial of your expedited review request. If approved for expedited review, then final adoption 
may occur no earlier than fifteen calendar days after the original date of receipt by Commerce. Please 
remember to submit the final adopted amendment to Commerce within ten days of adoption.

If you have any questions, please contact Growth Management Services at reviewteam@commerce.wa.gov, 
or call Dave Andersen (509) 434-4491 or Paul Johnson (360) 725-3048.

Sincerely,

Review Team

Growth Management Services


